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This responds to your letter of July 13,2006, requesting information about federally listed and 
proposed endangered and threatened species within the area affected by the building 
deconstruction and subsurface remediation located in Cameron County, Pennsylvania. The 
following comments are provided pursuant to the Endangered Species Act of 1973 (87 Stat. 884, 
as amended; 16 U.S.C. 153 1 et seq.) to ensure the protection of endangered and threatened 
species. 

Except for occasional transient species, no federally listed or proposed threatened or endangered 
species under our jurisdiction are known to occur within the project impact area. Therefore, no 
biological assessment nor further consultation under the Endangered Species Act are required 
with the Fish and Wildlife Service. This determination is valid for two years from the date of 
this letter. If the proposed project has not been hlly implemented prior to this, an additional 
review by this office will be necessary. Also, should project plans change, or if additional 
information on listed or proposed species becomes available, this determination may be 
reconsidered. A compilation of certain federal status species in Pennsylvania is enclosed for 
your information. 
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This response relates only to endangered or threatened species under our jurisdiction based on an 
office review of the proposed project's location. No field inspection of the project area has been 
conducted by this office. Consequently, this letter is not to be construed as addressing potential 
Service concerns under the Fish and Wildlife Coordination Act or other authorities. 

Requests for information regarding State-listed endangered or threatened species should be 
directed to the Pennsylvania Game Commission (birds and mammals), the Pennsylvania Fish and 
Boat Commission (fish, reptiles, amphibians and aquatic invertebrates), and the Pennsylvania 
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources (plants). 
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To avoid potential delays in reviewing your project, please use the above-referenced USFWS 
project tracking nurn ber in any future correspondence regarding this project. 

Please contact Pam Shellenberger of my staff at 8 14-234-4090 if you have any questions or 
require further assistance. 

Sincerely, - 

David Densmore 
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